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CLEVELAND PARK CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

MEMBERSHIP MEETING

April 13, 2010

A meeting of the Cleveland Park Citizens Association (CPCA) was convened at 6:30 p.m. at Adas Israel Congregation on Tuesday, April 13, 2010.  An estimated 55-60 people were present at some point during the meeting, of whom 43 members and 11 non-members signed in.  
John Chelen, CPCA President, began the business portion of the meeting by announcing that a Nominations Committee, chaired by Ana Evans and including Pamela Korbel and Margaret Siegel, had been appointed, and that Mark Rosenman would again head an Elections Committee.  He announced that he would not be running again for President.  He also announced that CPCA would be co-sponsoring with the Palisades and Foxhall Citizens Associations a joint Mayoral Candidates Forum, probably on Saturday, June 5, at the Key School, and that there would likely be a City Council Candidates Forum in the fall.

The minutes of the membership meeting on March 16, 2010, were approved.   

Turning to new business, Chelen called on Ann Hamilton, who moved that the following Resolution be introduced for discussion and vote at the May membership meeting:

WHEREAS, at least one member of CPCA has requested a copy of the CPCA members’ names and addresses in order to run for a CPCA office;

WHEREAS, the CPCA Executive Committee administered a questionnaire in April that has prompted 107 responses to date, with 40% indicting a preference that no personal data be shared with candidates;

WHEREAS, there are many examples of benchmark organizations such as other DC Citizens Associations and American universities that do not provide member data directly to candidates for election;

WHEREAS, the most important goals of the CPCA Executive Committee are to ensure fair and regular access to the membership for all candidates, while honoring some members’ express preference that their personal information not be shared with candidates and protecting the privacy of all members who do not explicitly agree to having their information made available; and

WHEREAS, the CPCA Executive Committee believes that the best way to achieve these goals is through a CPCA-administered mailing process;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT,

(a) The CPCA Election Committee, operating under the auspices of the CPCA Executive Committee, in order to ensure an open, equitable process for candidates to reach members, will oversee mailings to all members on behalf of candidates on a weekly basis during the month of May.  The CPCA will pay for two of these mailings.
(b) Upon written request from any announced candidate, the CPCA will also promptly execute a mailing to all members to assess preferences to “opt in” to a list provided to candidates that would include only the names and mailing addresses of those members giving their permission for their information to be shared.
The motion was seconded and adopted by voice vote.
Chelen then called on Ruth Caplan, who commended the work of the Governance Committee in developing a Mission Statement for CPCA and moved that the following Resolution be introduced for discussion and vote at the May membership meeting:

BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that Article II of the CPCA Constitution be amended to read:

Article II. Mission

CPCA’s mission is to enhance the quality of life in Cleveland Park. It addresses issues of broad-based concern and relevance in order to build a diverse, thriving, forward-looking neighborhood while preserving its historic character.

With membership open to all residents, businesses and institutions within its defined boundaries, CPCA fosters education and neighborly discussion.  When there is general agreement among members, CPCA takes action and advocates for the neighborhood and, as appropriate, on issues affecting the larger community.

and that, once adopted, the Articles of Incorporation will be changed to conform with this language.
The motion was seconded and adopted by voice vote.  Caplan also noted that the Executive Committee had developed multi-year Goals for the organization, based on this Mission Statement.  Although these would not be part of the Constitution or Articles, they would be circulated for discussion at the May meeting.
Chelen called again on Hamilton to describe the Executive Committee’s current thinking on the timing of elections.  She explained that the Committee had wanted to change and/or increase the date(s) for voting, both because Saturday morning was the Sabbath for some members and to make it more convenient for more members to vote.  However, the current Bylaws require that elections take place on the first Saturday in June.  In order to achieve the objective while complying with the Bylaws, it is likely that a motion will be made at the end of the June 5 meeting to recess the meeting until June 8.  The Election Committee will seek approval by legal counsel of this approach, but no problem is foreseen with it.  If anyone has any comments or questions about this approach, they are urged to initiate a discussion on the CPCA listserv.
Chelen recognized Fineman, who introduced three resolutions:

1) Resolved that:

The Officers of the Association are directed to follow the requirements of Section IX of the Bylaws at all meetings and, in particular, read the minutes of the Executive Committee meetings (unless they had been published at least one day previously on the CPCA website) and entertain both unfinished business and new business.
2) Resolved that:

The officers of the Association are directed to follow the requirements of Article VI of the Constitution and submit all actions of the Executive Committee to the approval of the membership at the next membership meeting.

3) Resolved that:

The officers of the Association are directed to promptly release to any announced candidate for CPCA office and electronic copy of the names and street addresses of the members as required by the DC Nonprofit Corporations Act.  Such candidate shall sign a confidentiality and usage agreement to only use the information to campaign for office.

Chelen said these resolutions would be tabled for analysis and discussion and possible vote at the next membership meeting.  Fineman objected, as a matter of parliamentary procedure, to postponement of a vote, a process required only for amendment of the Bylaws.  Upon motion duly made, seconded, and adopted by voice vote, each of these resolutions was introduced for consideration at the May membership meeting.
Ruthanne Miller spoke in support of Fineman’s Resolution #3, claiming that the DC statute requires such action.  Robbie Cronin asked that Fineman’s legal brief be circulated to the membership on the listserv.  Lindsley Williams suggested that, if the voting is to be held on more than one date, there be an embargo on counting votes from the first meeting until all voting is complete.  Chelen responded that this is the prerogative of the Election Committee, but agreed that it seems a good idea.
Ruthanne Miller spoke in support of Fineman’s Resolution #3, claiming that the DC statute requires such action.  Robbie Cronin noted that Fineman had circulated a legal brief in support of his position and asked that the opinion on which the Executive Committee had based its resolution be circulated to the membership.  Chelen explained that he had seen no such legal opinion but, given the concern on the part of some members about the privacy issues involved, the Committee had chosen to interpret strictly the language of the DC Code, which speaks of inspection of the membership list, not provision of a copy.  Lindsley Williams introduced a motion suggesting that there also be an opportunity for email communication by candidates with members who prefer method.  He also suggested that, if the voting is to be held on more than one date, there be an embargo on counting votes from the first meeting until all voting is complete.  Chelen responded that this is the prerogative of the Election Committee, but agreed that it seems a good idea.
The business meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.  Chelen then introduced Susie Taylor, 1st Vice President of CPCA and Chair of the Connecticut Avenue Coalition Committee (CCC) , who would conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Taylor thanked Adas Israel for the use of their space and Parcel Plus for printing the flyers about the meeting.  She introduced George Branyan, Director of Pedestrian Services at the District Department of Transportation (DDOT), and Gabriella Vega, Transportation Planner at DDOT, noting that Trey Dickerson, a Civil Engineer in the DDOT Project Management Administration, was unable to be present.  She also mentioned the members of the CCC, including representatives of the Cleveland Park Business Association (CPBA) (Jane Treacey, Susie Lihn, Curt Large, and Pierre Abushacro), ANC representatives Leila Afzal and Roger Burns, Cleveland Park Historical Society representative Ruth Pollak, and herself from CPCA.  Concerned citizen members were Lise Gladstone, Cliff Feldman, Paul Bohr, and Sean Mullen.
She explained that the City Council had appropriated $4.5 million for efforts to improve pedestrian safety on four corridors and one intersection, and that one third of this money, or $1.5 million had been earmarked for Connecticut Ave. from Macomb to Porter Streets.

Noting that the money had to be obligated by September 30, she described the consultation process that had been undertaken by the CPBA, the ANC, and the CPCA, and how the rest of the meeting would be devoted to discussing and evaluating the results of that process.  She pointed out that a distinction had been drawn between things that should be a normal part of DDOT’s duties and those that were candidates for use of the $1.5 million, and that some comprehensive solutions (e.g., the service road or parking) would cost far more than the available amount.  However, she noted that, to take advantage of the momentum generated so far, $200 - $300 thousand could usefully be used for a comprehensive plan to identify major projects for the future.
Vega gave a PowerPoint presentation (a copy of which is available on request from susanbtaylor@gmail.com) and described the options that had been discussed and their estimated cost.  Ruth Pollak noted that all options, including the comprehensive plan but excluding replacing all light poles, could be covered within the available allocation; Vega said that her cost estimates were conservative.  She also pointed out that many potential initiatives – e.g., benches, fences around tree boxes – involved maintenance costs that would have to be borne by the community.
The meeting then broke out by table and spent 30 minutes discussing the various proposals. The results of those discussions – including which proposals were accepted, which rejected, and which involved further questions, as well as any additional comments or suggestion – were reported by the “scribes” selected at each table.  A summary of these results, almost all of which were quite positive, will be published on the CPCA website and listserv by Taylor as soon as they are available.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,



Ann Hamilton, Recording Secretary

